STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF ARGENTINA AT THE 42ND SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
         (23RD JANUARY 2023, GENEVA)
1. Mr. President, 
Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of Argentina to the UPR process, and thanks them for their comprehensive national report.
2. We applaud Argentina for establishing the Ministry for Women, Gender and Diversity, which will put into effect the National Development Plan for Combating Gender Based Violence. This shows that gender issues are being treated as a priority on the public agenda, thus realising aspirations of SDG No 5.
3. Notwithstanding the measures taken in the protection of women, we have noted that national policies on GBV are more focused on serving urban areas and that specific policies that support women in rural areas have not been formulated.
4. In this respect, Botswana recommends that Argentina:
i. Formulates policies that address the needs of women across all communities in the country, and
ii. Conducts comprehensive awareness campaigns on policies of Gender Based Violence, particularly in rural areas.
We wish Argentina a successful review outcome.

I thank you, Mr. President!
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